
Noncredit ESL Division Meeting
March 1, 2016 11:00 a.m. (day)/March 3, 2016 8:15 p.m. (evening)
Garfield Campus: MP203

MINUTES

Present: Division Chair: Deborah Robiglio 

Full-time Faculty: Barbara Assadi, Megan Ernst, Tiffany Ingle, Paul Mayer 

Morning: Hannah An, Susanna Aramyan, Euphronia Awakuni, Betty Bond, Marilyn Burghdorf, Harriet Cohen, Caroline DePiro, Romina DerBedrossian, Ida Der Hovanessian, Karen Deukmejian, Karin Drummond, Edwin Fallahi, Rocio Fernandez-Presa, Katherine Grammer, Deborah Henneker, Daniel Janoyan, Annette Kargodorian, Ewa Lichwa, Jill McDowell, Wein Qian, Margaret Richer, Mari Sahakian, Arusyak Sargsyan, Sato Naomi, Valerie Silverio, Kathryn Son,  Charlene Worthley, Linda Young, Patricia Zayas   

Evening: Marina Adamian, Robert Ballenger, Barrios –Zamora Monica, Edward Bernard, Rodney Borr, Alexandra Christy, Dana Eusan, Lauren Foster, Marine Janvelyan, Natalie Keshishian, Anahit Makhmuryan, Susanna Martirosyan, Sandra Limina, Paul McGarry, Alfred Romulo, Susan Ryan, Katherine Sarian, Robert Shields, Esthela Siegrist, Hasmik Tovmasian, Dennis Van Bremen, Larry Watts, Nune Yeganyan

Guests: Elodia Collins – Academic Counselor, Zohara Kaye - Librarian

Minutes Approved as Written 

Announcements/Reminders:
Duplicating:  When you pick up your duplicating, check to ensure you take only your own packet. Sometimes duplicating packets are bundled together. 
Food: Please advise your students to not bring any food or coffee into the classroom.  If an accident does happen, let the custodians know so they can clean it up.
Overviews: The Electronic Device Policy must be included in your course overview. 
Class dismissal time:  Please dismiss your class at 10:15 for break time so other classes are not disrupted.
Tech Equipment:   Remember to turn off all the equipment in your class before you leave the room.
Certificate ceremony: The certificate ceremony will be held on Thursday, April 28 at 11:00 in the Community Room.
Welcome packets/CCCP: Elodia spoke about the CCCP process. The Verdugo campus bus tour will be held on March 16. There will be two tours; 8:30-11:30 a.m. and 6:00-8:45 p.m.   Students can sign-up in the career and counseling center if they are interested.  Level 4 and 5 teachers are encouraged to send their students. The seats are limited to 50 people.  If you would like to take your class, let us know in advance. Math review sessions will start on March 12.   These classes will help the students to improve their scores.  April 22nd is the deadline to register for Fall 2016 credit classes. For any information regarding Credit classes,  send the students to see the academic counselors.
Fall 2016 teaching requests: The Fall assignments will be sent out next week.   They are due on March 9th.
Library Announcement:  Zohara Kaye announced that starting Fall 2016 Shelly Aronoff will be our new full-time Garfield campus librarian. 
New positions: We have been allotted two full-time positions, one for a VESL coordinator and one for a CRESL coordinator.   If you are interested, please apply by April 6th. We are also getting two part-time permanent office assistants, one for the main campus CRESL office, and the other one will be a bilingual (Spanish/English) morning assistant for the Garfield campus. 
Division Policies: We are planning to centralize our division policies, translate them in different languages and post them online. This information should also be posted in the classroom to avoid any confusion. It is important to explain to the students that we are an open entry, open exit program. If they don’t get to enroll in a class at the beginning of the semester, they may be able to do so at a later date in the semester. Please notice that we have moved sensitive information regarding our exit exams into a password-protected area. The username is eslnc13 and the password is eslnc1.  Remember to log out after you finish.
Faculty Diversity Internship:  GCC has established a faculty diversity program. They are looking for people to mentor future community college teachers.  If you are interested, you can be a mentor or a faculty trainer. Compensation is available if you would like to participate.  Contact Val Dantzler, in Human Resources, for more information. 
Professional development:  Information will be sent out regarding the upcoming professional development workshops.
California Assessment initiative:  Tiffany announced that we might start using the new placement exam called California Assessment Initiative (CAI) in the fall.  It is a computerized placement test that shows the students where they will be placed in ESL, whether in credit or noncredit. For more information on the CAI, visit their website at ccc.assess.org.
Writing exit exams (SLO’s): The student learning outcome that we will use to evaluate our program for this semester will be the writing exam.  Do not return the writing exams to the students.   We are going to use them as part of our assessment possess.  At the end of the semester, our professional development workshop will be related to this. 
Senate: Paul Mayer announced that there are two concerns regarding enrollment management. Our salaries are connected to whether or not our programs grow and there has been some frustration because our classes are over filled and they are telling us that we are not growing. The second concern is the early enrollment and how it effects our students.  If they want the priority registration, they have to take their test in the first week of April.  If you have any suggestions please contact Paul Mayer at psmayer@glendale.edu
[bookmark: _GoBack]Guild: Zohara Kaye talked about the importance of Prop 30, the Children Education’s Healthcare act 2015 and she distributed some petitions to sign for that act. She also announced that the Guild is updating their database and are asking all the current members to fill out the new form. You are all invited to an M & M’ers meeting on Monday March 7th 5:00-7:00pm at the Art Gallery (Main Campus). Caroline Depiro reported that the Guild is still pushing hard for a raise.   
 

